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PROJECT DESCRIPTION:

On August 13, 2003, a Report of Waste Discharge (RoWD) was submitted for the Olivelands
Elementary School (School) by the Briggs School District.  The RoWD was submitted at the
behest of Ventura County Environmental Health Services Division, because the School District
proposed to install a new 5000 gallon septic tank for new school buildings which include an
auditorium, library, administrative offices and classrooms. The old school buildings built in 1914
had been condemned as a seismic hazard by the State Architect’s Office.

While the old school buildings were torn down, the existing 5000-gallon septic tank that serviced
both the old school buildings and the modular classrooms is being retained to service classrooms
at the site.  The septic tank that serviced the old school house was installed in 1989. 

The School has a staff of 9 and a student population of 180 children. When all improvements
have been completed, the School will have a total of 141 fixtures. Based on the number of
fixtures, the estimated discharge volume is 3115 gallons per day (gpd); based on the population
served, the estimated discharge volume at the School is 2880 gpd.  Because the number of
students can fluctuate, the discharge volume calculated on the basis of the number of fixtures will
be used.  Domestic wastewater from both septic tanks discharge wastewater into seepage pits. 
The older 5000-gallon septic tank has 7 X 35 foot deep seepage pits; and the new 5000-gallon
tank has 3 X 40 foot deep seepage pits. A hydrograph issued by the Fox Canyon Groundwater
Management Agency and Ventura County show groundwater to be at a depth of 140 feet in the
vicinity of the School.

The School is located in a currently unsewered area of Santa Clara Valley located between the
Cities of Ventura and Santa Paula in an unincorporated of Ventura County.  Neither of the Cities
or the County have future plans to install a municipal sewer system in this agricultural area.

VOLUME AND DESCRIPTION OF DISCHARGE:

An estimated discharge volume of 3115 gpd of domestic wastes will be discharged to the two on-
site sewage disposal systems (Latitude: 34° 19’ 48” N, and Longitude: 117° 08’ 20” W).  The
existing and new sewage disposal systems consist of two X 5000 gallon septic tanks, each
discharging to several seepage pits.
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